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Call for Contributions
The International Studying Leadership Conference provides a forum for 
scholars and practitioners from around the world to share insights on the 
nature, processes and outcomes of leadership in contemporary organisations 
and society.

The conference theme for 2019 is ‘Putting Leadership in its Place’. Whilst we 
are reluctant to constrain the ways in which contributors engage with this 
theme, there are some broad strokes we can draw at this stage. In particular 
we would encourage people to consider submitting work that addresses one or 
more of the following questions:

•	 What is place and why does it matter? 

•	� How do understandings of place influence and inform leadership theory  
and practice? 

•	 How can we go about researching place and leadership practice?

•	 What are the benefits of including place on the leadership research agenda?

We are particularly keen to encourage interdisciplinary, diverse and critical 
analyses which provide novel contributions to leadership theory, practice and/
or research. A selection of the best papers will be considered for an associated 
special issue of the journal Leadership.

Alongside papers on the conference theme we are also happy to consider 
more general submissions on the topic of studying leadership. Submissions 
to the conference should be in the form of a 750 word abstract and should be 
sent to blc@uwe.ac.uk by 1 September 2019.

Further details
The organising committee includes Dr Gareth Edwards, Dr Doris Schedlitzki,  
Dr Neil Sutherland and Prof Richard Bolden.

To discuss your submission please email Gareth3.edwards@uwe.ac.uk 

For general enquiries please email blc@uwe.ac.uk


